
 

 

ANDOVER OLDE BUILDING GROUNDS CEMETERY 

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 

FEBRUARY 6, 2017  

 

 

 

Present were Megan Buswell, Maria Tulman, Mike Donnelly, Mike Kurdzo, Joan Foran 

and Cathy Palazzi. 

 

Mike Donnelly called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm with a pledge to our flag. There 

were only two items on the agenda for discussion. Mike explained 11 stones needed to be 

repaired and he would like to see five stones repaired per year if it was possible.  

 

He read and explained his outline for the preparation of replacing the stones. His second 

items was the original request for the 2017-2018 budget for an increase of $7,000. Maria 

said she thought that was too large of an increase and it would be turned down by the 

Board of Selectmen. She felt the amount should be discounted to perhaps $5000.  

Joan Foran agreed with Maria and stated we should ask for $5000 for the budget. 

 

Mike Donnelley made a motion to reduce the original $7,000 to $5,000. Seconded by 

Joan Foran. Vote was 6-yes 0-no. 

 

Mike adjourned meeting at 7:40 p.m. by unanimous consent. 

 

Restfully submitted, 

 

Cathy Palazzi 

Secretary  

 

 


